■ 根据最新《英语课程标准》编写 全国通用的英语专项辅导书 配套各种教材版本

○ 总策划 主 编:蔡章兵



Topic Reading

英语话题导与练



全国首创 1 + 四读新模式

策划体例科学实用 编写师资专业权威 题型设置科学新颖 全面覆盖最新考纲 文章囊括热点考点 答案点拨详尽到位

高一

A版

7opic Reading 英语话题导与练



阅读+完形

高一(A版)

策划/总主编

分册主编

编 委

蔡章兵

蔡章兵

y:

贾明军 张石山

王德昌

贾明军

孙立周

杨树根

杨立军

卢建立

徐卫华 蔡章兵

图书在版编目(CIP)数据

英语话题导与练. 阅读 + 完形. 高一: A 版 / 蔡章兵主编. -- 3 版. -- 长春: 吉林出版集团有限责任公司, 2012.1

ISBN 978-7-5463-7911-1

I.①英… II.①蔡… III.①英语课-高中-教学参考资料 IV.①G634.413

中国版本图书馆 CIP 数据核字(2011)第 252303 号

英语话题导与练 阅读 + 完形 高一(A版)

主 编:蔡章兵

责任编辑:于 鑫 沈丽娟

封面设计:李立嗣

开 本:889mm×1194mm 1/16

字 数:348 千字

印 张:13.25

版 次:2012年1月第3版

印 次:2012年6月第2次印刷

出 版:吉林出版集团有限责任公司

发 行:吉林出版集团外语教育有限公司

地 址:长春市泰来街 1825 号

邮编:130011

电 话:总编办:0431-86012683 发行部:0431-86012675 0431-86012826(Fax)

网 址:www.360hours.com

印 刷:长春新华印刷集团有限公司

ISBN 978-7-5463-7911-1 定价:27.80 元

版权所有 侵权必究 举报电话:0431-86012683

前言

还在纠结于选择什么样的阅读完形辅导书吗?还在摸索着寻找最系统的阅读文章的方法吗?还 在痛苦于如何快速合理地提升阅读能力吗?这里,《英语话题导与练 阅读+完形》系列为你提供 了答案。

以新课标24个话题功能为主线进行策划编写,彻底摆脱教材版本和地区差异限制的《英语话题导与练 阅读+完形》系列,全国首创了"1+2+3阅读新模式",提倡循序渐进、步步提升、重点突破的学习方法。本书的编写充分体现了以下优势:

最时尚高效的"1+2+3"阅读新模式

- "1"代表一篇导入篇文章。本篇既是对单元话题的引导,也是对教材常见的话题形式的模拟,让你在轻松有趣的文章中感受到阅读的乐趣。
- "2"代表两篇限时阅读文章。一篇阅读,一篇完形,难度适中,充分贴近考试的要求。你必须要在规定的时间内读完这两篇,更好地掌握阅读的节奏是实战准备的第一步。同时这个阶段也有利于巩固你学习到的知识,达到一举多得的效果。
- "3"代表三篇拓展阅读,也可理解为泛读或快速阅读。两篇阅读理解,一篇完形填空均选取最新材料原创而成,可以作为你家庭作业或课外阅读使用,以达到集中强化阅读的目的,要想拔高难度,超越他人,就要过好这一关。
- "1+2+3" 代表了英语阅读练习的三个阶段,即基础能力的巩固,考试能力的培养,拓展能力的提升,这也是你在英语学习中最需要坚持的方法哦!

最前沿的阅读材料,最全面的考试题型

精选国内外最新时文,全面跟踪时代热点、英语考点和难点,大量的阅读让你更加关注和熟悉

目前阅读文章的类型和趋势,比如环保、网络购物等话题的文章,这些都可能成为你考试中的重点哦!

最实用的编写体例,最高效的练习模式

本书涵盖了"话题探究"、"方法指导"、"集中练习"、"生词注释"、"难句点睛"、 "话题写作"和"话题百宝箱"等板块,从词汇的学习到句型的积累,到常见的写作类型的练习, 无所不包。它将帮助你将阅读、完形与英语各方面能力的提高充分结合起来,培养由此及彼、融会 贯通的能力,达到事半功倍的效果。

最强大的编写队伍, 最专业的仿真试题

本书的编写者涵盖了全国多位具有丰富经验的一线特级老师,充分考虑你在英语阅读中经常遇到的问题和当前主要的考试题材和题型,以话题为线索编写了这套具有真题水平和特色的《英语话题导与练阅读+完形》系列。这样的练习针对性强,一语中的,你的备考也会更有成效。

《英语话题导与练 阅读+完形》是英语学习中不可多得的宝典,让你迅速有效地提高阅读能力,花一本书的钱,可以买几本书的知识,更重要的是助你轻松地实现考试阅读完形高分!

Topic 1 Personal Information	Topic 4 Daily Routines
话题导入篇	话题导入篇
Passage 11	Passage 134
限时阅读篇	限时阅读篇
Passage 23	Passage 236
Passage 34	Passage 337
拓展阅读篇	拓展阅读篇
Passage 46	Passage 439
Passage 57	Passage 540
Passage 69	Passage 642
Topic 2 Family, Friends and	Topic 5 School Life
People Around	话题导入篇
话题导入篇	Passage 145
Passage 112	限时阅读篇
限时阅读篇	Passage 247
Passage 214	Passage 348
Passage 316	拓展阅读篇
拓展阅读篇	Passage 450
Passage 417	Passage 551
Passage 519	Passage 653
Passage 620	
1-1/2	Topic 6 Interests and Hobbies
Topic 3 Personal Environments	话题导入篇
话题导入篇	Passage 156
Passage 123	限时阅读篇
限时阅读篇	Passage 257
Passage 225	Passage 359
Passage 326	拓展阅读篇
拓展阅读篇	Passage 461
Passage 428	Passage 562
Passage 529	Passage 664
Passage 631	81

6	Topic 7 Emotions	Passage 3102
	话题导入篇	拓展阅读篇
	Passage 167	Passage 4104
	限时阅读篇	Passage 5105
	Passage 269	Passage 6107
	Passage 370	
	拓展阅读篇	Topic 11 Food and Drink
	Passage 472	话题导入篇
	Passage 573	Passage 1110
	Passage 675	限时阅读篇
		Passage 2112
65	Topic 8 Plans and Intentions	Passage 3113
	话题导入篇	拓展阅读篇
	Passage 178	Passage 4115
	限时阅读篇	Passage 5116
	Passage 279	Passage 6118
	Passage 381	
	拓展阅读篇	Topic 12 Weather
	Passage 482	话题导入篇
	Passage 583	Passage 1121
	Passage 685	限时阅读篇
		Passage 2123
4	Topic 9 Festivals, Holidays and	Passage 3124
	Celebrations	拓展阅读篇
	话题导入篇	Passage 4126
	Passage 188	Passage 5127
	限时阅读篇	Passage 6128
	Passage 290	
	Passage 391	Test
	拓展阅读篇	Test 1131
	Passage 493	Test 2139
	Passage 594	Test 3146
	Passage 696	Test 4153
(ii	Topic 10 Shopping	Keys160
	话题导入篇	Mac N. F
	Passage 199	
	限时阅读篇	
	Passage 2101	ŧ .

Topic 1

Personal Information

个人情观

话题探究

个人情况题材包括简历、个人评估、自传、传记、回忆录、生活背景、个性特征、励志故事、趣闻轶事等。体裁以记叙文为主,说明文为辅。高二学生应在阅读Personal Information的过程中收获其成功经验或失败教训,了解生活背景对人物性格的影响,用以帮助自己树立正确的人生价值观。

方法指导

此话题是高考完形与阅读常选材料之一。

做这类完形填空时,要细读"首空"前,把握时间、地点和人物;快速浏览全文,了解作者"思"; 先易后难"序";复读全文,最终定论。

做这类阅读题时,首先从所设问题中找到关键词;然后以此为线索,在文中迅速找到相关细节;找到后再把这一部分内容仔细阅读,获取足够的信息,认真比较选项和文中细节的区别,最后确定最佳答案。

- (A) (AN) ← 导入篇 > (AN) (A) --

体裁	题材	字数	标准时间	个人阅读时间	题数	正确率
新闻报道	人物事件	264	5'		5	te Hand Inkl

Passage 1

China snooker star Ding Junhui on Tuesday donated 276 meat pies to the Homeless and Rootless at Christmas (HARC), a Sheffield voluntary group which looks after homeless people over the <u>festive</u> period.

Ding beat John Higgins 10-8 in the final of snooker's second-biggest ranking event, the UK Championship, on Sunday and part of his prize was 69 kilos worth of pie—his body weight.

"We all wanted to win those pies and when we weighed up we all wore more clothes and I even wanted to put some balls in my pockets but they were found," Ding joked.

"I've lived in Sheffield for the past few years and I love the city. The least I can do is try to help some of those less fortunate than me at Christmas by donating these pies—hopefully there are enough pies to stop people going hungry," Ding said.

A spokesman for HARC said, "This is a fantastic gesture and we are so grateful for



英语话题导与练 · 阅读+完形

the generosity of Ding and Pukka Pies. The donation is a great help to us in feeding those who come to us because they have nowhere else to go as we are the only Sheffield organization which is open to help the homeless over Christmas and New Year."

The Tournament sponsor Pukka Pies' marketing and business development controller, Peter Mayes, said: "Ding was a very worthy winner of the UK Championship and we are delighted with his wish to help the HARC at Christmas. We hope the delivery of pies will bring some early Christmas cheer to the homeless in Sheffield."

阅读短文	选择 最佳答案

- 1. We may read the passage from _____
 - A. a notebook
 - B. a documentary
 - C. a textbook
 - D. a news report
- 2. What does the underlined word "festive" in the first paragraph mean?
 - A. 节日的
- B. 平常的
- C. 重要的
- D. 丰收的
- 3. The following statements are all true EXCEPT ___
 - A. Ding Junhui won against Higgins in the final of the UK Championship.
 - B. Both the spokesman for HARC and the Tournament sponsor spoke highly of what Ding Junhui did.
 - C. Ding Junhui put some balls in his pocket to get more pies.
 - D. The function of HARC is to look after homeless people over the festive period.
- 4. What can we learn from the passage?
 - A. Ding Junhui is a strict person.
 - B. HARC is the only organization open to help the homeless in Sheffield.
 - C. Din Junhui donates all he won in the UK Championship to HARC.
 - D. The tournament sponsor spoke highly of Ding Junhui.
- 5. What is the best title of the passage?
 - A. Ding Junhui Beat John Higgins
 - B. Ding Junhui Donates Champion Pies to the Homeless
 - C. Ding Junhui, a Brilliant Snooker Star
 - D. Ding Junhui Helps HARC—A Sheffield Voluntary Organization

生词注释

难句点腈

snooker n.

斯诺克

ranking event

排名赛

sponsor n.

赞助商

fantastic adj. 了不起的 The least I can do is try to help some of those less fortunate than me at Christmas by donating them pies. 最起码我能在圣诞节的时候通过分发 肉饼给他们送去温暖,以帮助那些比我更不幸的人。

图 限时篇

体裁	题材	字数	标准时间	个人阅读时间	题数	正确率
新闻报道	人物事件	287	feeld of 6' bos		5 m /	D he is expe

Passage 2

Mario Vargas Llosa, one of the Spanish-speaking world's most popular authors has won the 2010 Nobel Prize in literature.

Mr. Vargas Llosa's extensive body of work includes novels, essays and literary criticism, including titles such as "The Time of the Hero," considered by some to be his break-through work, and "The Green House." He is the first Peruvian winner of the honored award and the first South American winner since Gabriel Garcia Márquez in 1982.

"I have thought for years that I wasn't among the candidates," the 74-year-old author said in a telephone interview in New York with RPP radio. "It was a great surprise."

Born in Arequipa in southern Peru in 1936, Mr. Vargas Llosa ran for president of Peru in 1990, but lost to former President Alberto Fujimori, who is now in prison. In a broadcast interview, Alan Garcia, the president of Peru, said: "This is a wonderful act. An act of enormous justice. He is an extraordinary creator using language. He is a universal Peruvian."

The Royal Swedish Academy of Sciences, announcing the \$1.5 million award in Stockholm Thursday, praised the writer "for his description of structures of power and his clear images of the individual's resistance, rebellion and defeat."

Peter Englund, permanent secretary of the Swedish Academy, said in an interview on the Nobel Prize's Web site that Mr. Vargas Llosa "is a masterful when it comes to dialogue... and always goes for the big picture." Mr. Englund also said that the author has continued to produce a number of excellent works in fiction.

Mr. Vargas Llosa was an early backer of socialist causes but became bored with the Cuban revolution and afterwards became known for his conservative economic and social policies.

阅	读短文,选择最	佳答案。						
	1. Mario Vargas	Llosa ran fo	r president of Per	u at the ag	ge of	·		
	A. 36		B. 45		C. 46		D. 54	
	2. What is Alan	Garcia's attit	ude to Vargas Llo	sa's winn	ing Nobel Lit	erature Prize?		
	A. subjective		B. objective		C. criticism		D. appreciation	n i
	3. Which of the	following sta	atements is wrong	?				
	A. Mario Var	gas Llosa wa	as a socialist.		ar.			
	B. The Green	House is or	ne of his famous v	vorks.				
	C. Gabriel Ga	arcia Márque	ez won the 1982 h	Nobel Lite	erature Prize.			

D. Vargas Llosa was much surprised at his winning Nobel Literature Prize.

英语话题导与练 · 阅读+完形

- 4. Vargas Llosa was given the prize for the following reasons except that ______.
 - A. he is very popular in the Spanish-speaking world
 - B. he has continued to produce a number of excellent works
 - C. he is a genius when it comes to dialogue and always goes for the big picture
 - D. he is expert in description of power structure and individual image of the weak
- 5. What's the best title of this passage?
 - A. Lifetime of Peruvian-born writer Mario Vargas Llosa
 - B. Why Vargas Llosa Wins the 2010 Nobel Literature Prize?
 - C. Peruvian Writer Vargas Llosa Wins the 2010 Nobel Literature Prize
 - D. Vargas Llosa Wins the 2010 Nobel Literature Prize for His Criticism

生词注释

literature *n*. 文学 extensive *adj*. 大量的 candidate *n*. 候选人 literary criticism *n*.

文艺评论
Peru n. 秘鲁
enormous adj. 极大的
image n. 形象

conservative adj. 保守的

难句点睛

- 1. This is a marvelous act. An act of enormous justice. He is an extraordinary creator using language. He is a universal Peruvian. 诺贝尔文学奖颁给略萨是一项令人惊叹的举动,一个极为公正的举动,他是一位非凡的语言创造者,是秘鲁人的代表。
- 2. Mr. Vargas Llosa was an early backer of socialist causes but became bored with the Cuban revolution and afterwards became known for his conservative economic and social policies. 略萨是社会主义事业早期的支持者,但是因为古巴革命他开始厌烦,后来因自己的保守经济和社会政策而闻名。

体裁	题材	字数	标准时间	个人阅读时间	题数	正确率
记叙文	人物介绍	391	had so 7' o tall	the backet of social	20	Jangust, MV

Passage 3

Topic 1 Personal Information

"Thriller." The album was	not just the best selling all	oum of all time. It11	won eight Grammy Awards and
seven American Music Aw	ards. And it helped establis	h the12 of a new fo	rm of entertainment, music videos.
In 1985, Michael Jackson	helped write the song "V	We Are the World." He rec	orded it with many other famous
performers. The aim of the	record was 13 money	y for starving people in Afri	ca.
Michael Jackson was	a huge success, but he was	also a very14 man.	In his life he had many operations
to change his face. In 1993	3, a thirteen-year-old boy _	15 him of sexual abus	se. He was briefly16 Lisa
Marie Presley, the daughter	r of musician Elvis Presley.	After his two thousand five	trials, the singer spent much of his
time in Europe and the Mi	ddle East. He returned to th	ne United States with the air	m of planning17 was to be a
victorious comeback.			
Michael Jackson died	on June 25th, two thousand	d nine18 heart failur	re. He was just days19 from
launching a series of fifty of	concerts in London. Fans ar	ound the world mourned hi	s death. Famous performers around
the world told about the inf	duence 20 he had on the	heir work. He left a huge ma	ark on popular culture. His memory
will live on in his unforgett	able music.		
per law case and a			
阅读短文,选择最佳答案	l o		
1. A. while	B. that	C. which	D. when
2. A. signed	B. signing	C. signs	D. had signed
3. A. recorded	B. released	C. discovered	D. covered
4. A. immediate	B. quick	C. immediately	D. quickly
5. A. energy	B. strength	C. force	D. power
6. A. specially	B. particularly	C. especially	D. fairly
7. A. in	B. with	C. of	D. between
8. A. although	B. when	C. as	D. however
9. A. of	B. by	C. in	D. on
10. A. late	B. later	C. ago	D. before
11. A. still	B. too	C. as well	D. also
12. A. popularity	B. popular	C. popularly	D. popularize
13. A. to earn	B. to collect	C. to raise	D. to rise
14. A. struggling	B. troubled	C. struggled	D. troubling
15. A. charged	B. murdered	C. accused	D. complained
16. A. married	B. married to	C. married with	D. marrying
17. A. which	B. that	C. in which	D. what
18. A. of	B. out	C. for	D in
19. A. out	B. far	C. long	D. away
20. A. why	B. what	C. /	D. who

生词注释

first album

第一张专辑

presence on stage

舞台表现力

remarkable adj.

引人注目的

trial n.

审讯

victorious adj.

mourn vt.

成功的 哀悼



体裁	题材	字数	标准时间	个人阅读时间	题数	正确率
说明文	人物介绍	283	al set show that		4	ti auntea a gretti u Norte blor bisov

Passage 4

SHANGHAI (Dec 12, 2009)—Houston Rockets' Chinese center Yao Ming said he would focus mainly on the running of Shanghai Sharks back in China and would probably return to NBA by next season.

Yao came back to Shanghai on Tuesday night, mainly to <u>fulfill</u> his duty as the sole shareholder of Shanghai Sharks, the name of which had been changed to Shanghai Sharks-Maxxis Tires basketball team as Maxxis Tires signed with Yao's management team to be the team's title sponsor on Friday morning.

"I used to be a player of Shanghai Sharks, and now I become the boss of the team. But no matter the identity changes, I hope that Shanghai Sharks would soon return to glory and take on a new look for fans in Shanghai and all over China," said Yao on the signing ceremony.

The Chinese Basketball Association (CBA) league will kick off on Saturday with its opener between Zhejiang Guangsha and Shanghai Sharks. According to Shanghai Sharks spokesman Zhang Chi, about 3,000 tickets of the opening game have been sold out.

Yao would also appear at the opener Saturday night at Yuanshen Stadium of Pudong District, Shanghai.

Speaking of the time to return to the NBA, Yao said he might be completely recovered by next season, but so far he didn't know exactly what day it would start as the game schedule had not come out yet.

Earlier this year Yao became the sole owner of the financially troubled domestic team, which had struggled to make the playoffs since he left. Yao started playing for the Sharks as a teenager, leading them to their only CBA title before he left for the NBA in 2002.



阅读短文、选择最佳答案。

1.	The underlined	word "fu	ılfill" in the	2nd para	graph can b	oe replac	ed by	
1.	The undermied	WOIG IL	tititi iii tiit	ZIIU puiu	igraph can c	oc reprac	ou by	

A. answer

B. satisfy

C. perform

D. develop

2. Why did Yao say that he will focus mainly on the running of Shanghai Sharks back in China?

A. Because he is the sole owner of it.

- B. Because he couldn't accept the fact that its name was changed to Shanghai Sharks Maxxis Tire basketball team.
- C. Because it can help Shanghai Sharks get some sponsors.
- D. Because he wants to deal with the trouble Shanghai Sharks met with.
- 3. Which of the following can be the best title for the passage?
 - A. Yao Focus on Sharks Before Next NBA Season
 - B. Shanghai Sharks Got a New Name
 - C. Yao Ming-the Sole Shareholder of Shanghai Sharks
 - D. Shanghai Sharks Will Take on a New Look
- 4. Which of the following statements is TRUE according to the passage?
 - A. Yao Ming has retired from NBA.
 - B. Yao Ming has become one of the owners of the Sharks.
 - C. As a teenager, Yao Ming once led the Sharks to gain the CBA title.
 - D. Few people care about the CBA league.
- 5. It can be inferred that
 - A. Yao Ming has served NBA for 9 years.
 - B. The practice in the Sharks does a lot good to Yao Ming's basketball career.
 - C. Yao Ming knew nothing about when he would return to NBA.
 - D. Although Yao Ming left, the Sharks settled its financial problem successfully.

生词注释

sole adj.	唯一的	ceremony n.	仪式
shareholder n .	股份持有人	kick off	启动
glory n.	荣耀	domestic adj.	国内的

体裁	题材	字数	标准时间	个人阅读时间	题数	正确率
记叙文	个人情况	330	6' 6'	mase money for his	5 cont	nt sans and El

Passage 5

If there was a Nobel Prize for Music, Chinese pianist Lang Lang would probably get one.

The talented 27-year-old musician is widely <u>acclaimed</u> as one of the world's best piano players. He was also listed by *Time Magazine* recently as one of the 100 Most Influential People in the World. And *People Magazine* said he was one of the 100 sexiest men on the planet in 2008.

But there is no such a thing as a Nobel Prize for Music, so the Chinese superstar had to settle for the next best

thing this week: Being invited to play at the Nobel Prize Concert in Stockholm.

He took part in the event in 2007 and he was back again this year to perform not only at the Nobel Prize Concert tonight but also at yesterday's black-tie Nobel Prize Ceremony in Oslo where US President Barack Obama was awarded the Nobel Peace Prize.

Lang Lang selected Chopin's sols Etude Op. 10 No 3 in E major, also known as Tristesse, as the piece he would play before Obama delivered his acceptable speech.

"I chose this piece because it is a very peaceful piece, a melodic tone poem that is consistent with the message of the peace prize," Lang Lang told China Daily in Beijing on Monday before he headed for Oslo.

"I really hope that the message can be sent out to the world through Chopin's music. I was honored to be invited back to the Nobel Prize Concert and when I was told to play at the ceremony for President Obama, who was going to be awarded the Peace Prize, I was really, really excited.

"The Peace Prize is significant. Everybody should contribute to world peace, no matter whether you are a world leader or an ordinary person. It's my privilege to send a peaceful message around the world through music."

Lang Lang also performed Franz Liszt's A Dream of Love after Obama's speech.

Tonight, he plans to play George Gershwin's Rhapsody in Blue at the annual Nobel Peace Prize Concert, which will also feature British pop singer Natasha Bedingfield, American country music singer Toby Keith and other international musicians.

Lang Lang said his Lang Lang International Music Foundation plans to start work next year in China where it will set about discovering, nurturing and financing children with musical talent. "The foundation will carefully select the children we are going to support and, of course, I will listen to the kids playing personally," said Lang Lang.

阅i

卖短文,选择最佳答	答案。					
1. How many pieces	of music does the passage ment	ion?				
A. 1	B. 2	C. 3	D. 4			
2. Why did Lang La	ng select to play Chopin's solo E	tude Op. 10 No 3 in E	Major before Obama's speed	ch?		
A. Because it cou	ald make him better known all ov	ver the world.				
B. Because he could raise more money for his Lang Lang International Music Foundation.						
C. Because it was ordered by the Nobel Committee.						
D. Because its to	ne was fit for the message of the	peace prize.				
3. What does the und	derlined word "acclaimed" mean	in the 2nd paragraph?				
A. cheered	B. praised	C. thought	D. tested			
4. Which of the follo	owing is NOT the aim of Lang La	ang International Musi	c Foundation?			
A. Discovering c	hildren with musical talent.	B. Nurturing child	lren with musical talent.			
C. Financing chil	dren with musical talent.	D. Guiding childr	en with musical talent.			
5. We can learn that	the author of the passage hold a(n)attitude to	owards Lang Lang.			
A. positive	B. negative	C. indifferent	D. critical			

生词注释

influential adj. 有影响力的 select vt. 挑选 consistent adj. 适合的 nurture vt. 培育 significant adj. 有意义的 finance vt. 经济上资助

难句点睛

- 1. If there was a Nobel Prize for Music, Chinese pianist Lang Lang would probably get one. 如果有诺贝尔音乐奖的话,中国钢琴家郎朗很可能会获奖。
- 2. Everybody should contribute to world peace, no matter whether you are a world leader or an ordinary person. 无论你是一个世界级的领导人还是一个普通人,都应该为世界和平尽一份力。

体裁	题材	字数	标准时间	个人阅读时间	题数	正确率
记叙文	美国偶像	282	5'	leading of St	20	L. St. Brodrinkin

Every country has its heroes. The heroes are the people the nations and especially the young people ______. If

Passage 6

you get a list of the heroes of a nation, it will tell you the potential of that nation.
Today in America, if you ask the high school students to list their heroes, their choices would probably2
three groups. The first group of heroes would be the rock stars — the people3 with rock music. There is no
doubt4 such people do have talent but one wonders if one should5rock stars as a model. The rock stars
too often are mixed with drugs and their personal life is not all <u>6</u> good. The rock stars are rich and wear <u>7</u>
the fashion styles. However, one should seek <u>8</u> in a hero than such things <u>9</u> money and good clothes.
A second type of hero for the American youth is the sports stars. Again you have a person who has a great
ability in one10sports. However, too often the person life of the sports stars is11 a disorder. Too
frequently drugs and 12 are a part of the life of the sports stars.
A third type of hero is the movie stars. These persons may have lots of acting talent and are quite handsome
13, the personal life of too many actors is quite sad and they14 not be held up as a model of young
people. Today, the rock star, the15, and the actor all have become the models of the youth in America. Really,
do you hear a young person say that his hero is a doctor, a teacher,16 a scientist? These people are not rich and
do not wear fashionable clothes. However, they are17 people who work hard to make the world a better place
for everyone.

What is really sad is that they young try to imitate their heroes. They like to wear the same clothes and <u>18</u> their styles. If the heroes of today for the American young people are <u>19</u> only to rock stars, athletes and actors, the future does not look too <u>20</u>.

英语话题导与练 · 阅读+完形

阅读短文, 选择最佳答案。

1. A. enjoy	B. appreciate	C. admire	D. look up
2. A. fall into	B. fall up	C. fall down	D. fall off
3. A. connecting	B. connected	C. connect	D. to connect
4. A. what	B. if	C. whether	D. that
5. A. look up	B. hold up	C. look down	D. hold down
6. A. such	B. as	C. that	D. like
7. A. latest	B. later	C. latter	D. lately
8. A. better	B. more	C. other	D. rather
9. A. like	B. including	C. as	D. that
10. A. area	B. way	C. style	D. case
11. A. a bit	B. a bit of	C. a little	D. a little of
12. A. to drinking	B. to drink	C. drunk	D. drinking
13. A. Therefore	B. Besides	C. However	D. Otherwise
14. A. should	B. would	C. may	D. must
15. A. players	B. player	C. athletes	D. athlete
16. A. or	B. and	C. but	D. so
17. A. talented	B. talent	C. skilled	D. skill
18. A. obey	B. go	C. run	D. follow
19. A. limit	B. limited	C. control	D. controlled
20. A. light	B. promise	C. bright	D. significant

生词注释

potential *adj*. 有潜力的 be limited to... 局限于……

imitate vt.

效仿

(人) (一) (话题写作

写作目标:人物介绍。

写作任务: 你所在的学校将要举行一次英语演讲比赛,内容是介绍自己喜欢的名人。假如你是高二十班的李华,请根据以下中文信息写一篇约150词的演讲稿。

人物姓名: 章子怡

出生日期: 1979年2月9日

身高: 1.64m

成长历程:出生于一个北京城市工人家庭。小时候因为身体虚弱而被父母送去学习舞蹈和体操。之后被北京舞蹈学院附属中学录取。15岁时,获得桃李杯全国青年舞蹈大赛表演奖。她并不感到满足,而是开始了第二次人生的选择——演电影。1996年,她顺利地考入了中央戏剧学院。因《卧虎藏龙》而扬名世界,短短几年时间,她与许多名导合作,迅速蹿红。她被称为"中国送给好莱坞的礼物"。